
NORTH SLOPE BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Robyn Burke, President 
Members of the School Board 

THROUGH: David Vadiveloo, Chief School Administrator  

THROUGH:  Rick Luthi, Chief Operating Officer 

FROM:  Bernadette Fischer, Director of Maintenance & Operations 

DATE: February 27, 2023 

SUBJECT: Harold Kaveolook School Design Approval Memo No: SB23-131 
 (Action Item) 

NSBSD Strategic Plan:  

4.1 Facilities: Establish safe, modern and high-performing learning facilities.   

Issue Summary: 

The conceptual design of the Harold Kaveolook School presented needs to be approved this month in 
order to meet tight deadlines of moving forward with site work this summer that needs to be completed 
before the installation of the thermopiles. Once this is approved, the design documents can be finalized 
and put out to bid for the civil site work and piling installation this summer and fall to prepare for the 
construction of phase I.  

Background:  

In February of 2020, the Harold Kaveolook School burned down. Since then, insurance proceeds have 
been secured by the North Slope Borough for the interim facilities and the design of the replacement 
school as well as funding for the first phase of construction. A design contract with Burkhart Croft 
Architects was established in January of 2022. While undergoing the design process, there have been 
multiple community meetings with presentations of the proposed design. The concept drawings 
provided have been approved by the community during the most recent community meeting on 
February 23, 2023.  

Proposed Motion: 

 move that the NSBSD Board of Education approve the design for the Harold Kaveolook School 
 

Moved by  Seconded by   

Advisory Vote      Vote:                     


